
SANDOWN NORTH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

December 2019 

From the desk of Mrs. Stafford, Principal     

Once again the month has flown by! In November, we 

continued to reinforce our Community Heroes theme 

by observing Veteran’s Day with a week of activities. 

Mrs. Ross, our media specialist, shared several 

resources for teachers which applauded our veterans 

and discussed patriotism. Many classes did activities 

which involved discussions of the symbolism of our 

flag, the significance of the Star Spangled Banner and 

Pledge of Allegiance.  Ms. Healy, our school nurse, 

created a special Veteran’s Day bulletin board 

honoring our “behind the scenes” heroes, our veteran 

nurses.  

World Kindness Day was celebrated on Wednesday, 

November 13th. Students participated in kindness 

themed activities, and many of our staff wore 

cardigans to channel the spirit of Mr. Rogers and the 

kindness he modeled and encouraged! We continue 

to highlight the acts of kindness and star behaviors exhibited by our students 

by posting about our students on the easel in the front lobby for all to see. We 

are so proud of their community spirit.  

Our latest school wide rollout theme to promote a kind and supportive 

community is Listen and Follow Directions. To celebrate our student’s efforts, 

teachers held a Game Day during the week of November 18-22. Students had 

the chance to play board games, which helped to reinforce listening, following 

directions, and turn taking skills.   



Thanks to our wonderful PTA and parents for supporting our Scholastic Book Fair, we had two local authors visit in 

November! Marty Kelly, illustrator and author of several fun-loving children’s books returned to our school and presented 

to our students in Grades 1-3 to talk about the writing and editing process. He had students come up with inventions and 

then illustrated our student and his invention. Rob Buyea, author of the popular Mr. Terupt series of novels about a fifth 

grade teacher, presented and held writer’s 

workshops with our fourth and fifth 

graders. The students loved having both 

authors!  

Giving thanks and turkeys were prevalent 

throughout the building as Thanksgiving 

approached. Our Thankful bulletin board, 

created by Title One teacher, Danielle 

Accorto, gave us all the opportunity to express what we love and give thanks for each day.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

With the hustle and bustle of this season of celebrations, December is magical but also can be a stressful time. As excited 
as children may be, they may also feel stress. Although we have some special activities at school, we also try to keep to a 
regular schedule. Keeping schedules and bedtimes as consistent as possible will help our kids to navigate through the 
anticipation and excitement of the holidays. With the dark, cold nights upon us, taking a few extra minutes at night to sit 
and read together is a perfect way to spend some peaceful, quiet, one on one time with your child during a fun, but 
stressful time.  
 
Wishing you a joyful, healthy, and peaceful holiday season! 

Nancy Stafford, Principal 

Follow your north star! 

We are the village! 

 



                                                          

On Friday, November 22nd, students in the fourth grade participated in Energy Day.  Throughout the 
course of the day, students were immersed in three different lessons focused on three types of 
energy- sound, electric, and heat energy.  Students were first hooked into each lesson through the 
exploration of a science phenomenon connected to the science concept. Students then proceeded 
with hands-on activities where they were able to experience the energy and phenomenon first-hand. 
To explore the power of sound energy, students utilized audio speakers and instruments to see how 
soundwaves impacted grains of rice. For electric energy, students were tasked with creating a circuit 
in order to turn a lightbulb on.  As a way to understand heat energy, students took water bottles, 
dipped them in dish soap, and then immersed them into buckets of hot and cold water to see what 
would happen. Students also created models to explain why the phenomenon occurred. In some 
cases, students revisited their models and revamped them in order to yield better results.  At the end 
of each lesson, students created a class summary table of their observations.  Thank you to Mrs. 
Castano, Mrs. Howell, and Mrs. Siuda for putting together such a fun, interactive day for our students.  
Special thanks to Mrs. Iacozzi for stepping in to lead the sound lesson and to Mrs. Minihane, Mrs. 
Gurczak, and Mrs. Chaput for assisting our classes with the activities.  

 



  

 

 
 

December 4 – Timberlane District Family STEAM 

Night, All invited, Timberlane Middle School, 

5:00-8:00 pm 

December 4 – Drama Club, SN, 3:15-5:00 pm 

December 5 – School Board Meeting, SAU, 7:00 

pm 

December 9 – Monday Morning Meeting, 

Sandown North Cafeteria, 8:50 am 

December 9 – Title 1 Family Celebration, 

Sandown North, 5:30-7:00 pm 

December 10 – Vision Screening 

December 10 – Elementary Honors, Band, 

Orchestral, Chorus Concert, PAC, 7:00 pm 

December 11 – Drama Club, SN, 3:15-5:00 pm 

December 11 – PTA Meeting, Sandown Central, 

6:00 pm 

December 12 – Drama Club, SN, 3:15-5:00 pm 

December 12 – Fourth grade field trip, State 

House, 9:00 am 

December 13 – Picture Retakes, 9:00-10:30 am 

December 16 – Monday Morning Meeting, 

Sandown North Cafeteria, 8:50 am 

December 18– Drama Club, SN, 3:15-5:00 pm 

December 19– School Board Meeting, SAU, 7:00 

pm 

December 20– Annual Holiday Sing-Along, 

Students and Staff only, 2:00 pm 

December 23 to January 1 – Holiday Break  

January 2 – School Re-opens 

January 2– School Board Meeting, SAU, 7:00 pm 

 

 

 

Attendance Information 

Please notify the school prior to the start of the 

school day (8:40 am) if your child will be absent or 

tardy.  You may call the attendance line at 603-887-

8503 or use the Pick Up Patrol website.  All 

unconfirmed absences will be verified to ensure the 

safety of the students.  If absences cannot be 

verified, a wellness check will be conducted by the 

Sandown Police Department.   

Dismissal Changes 

Please contact the school office will all dismissal 

changes by note or Pick Up Patrol prior to 2 pm.  

Please contact the office by phone for any 

unplanned last minute changes, or emergency 

dismissals only. 

Revised School Year 2019-2020 Calendar 

There has been a revision to the 2019-2020 School 

Calendar.  The Professional Development day 

scheduled for January 28, 2020 has been 

rescheduled to February 11, 2020.  

Therefore, school will be in session on January 28th 

but will be closed on February 11th.   

 



 

 

 

December 2019 Music News 

 

Upcoming performances for our Sandown North musicians are: 

● Tuesday, December 10, 2019 at 7:00 PM at the PAC: Elementary Honors Band/Orchestra/Chorus 

Concert 

● Tuesday, January 7, 2020 at 7:00 PM at the PAC: Sandown North Winter Concert, featuring all band, 

string, and chorus students 

 

○ Mr. Mainella and I will be sending home detailed notices soon to families of ensemble students. 

Best wishes to you and your family as you prepare for the holidays!  As always, please contact myself or Mr. Mainella if 

you have any questions regarding your child’s progress in music. 

 

Musically yours,  

Alison Yankowskas 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Technology News 

Student designers are thinking from all angles. Students in grades 1 -3 are preparing their designs for 

virtual class markets. Grade 5 students are testing designs with scale models. Our fourth graders are 

choreographing group Bee Bot dances. Mrs. Bruce and I look forward to hosting a Bee Bot challenge at the 

Timberlane STEAM night on Tuesday, December 3rd from 5-8 pm at Timberlane Middle School. We hope to 

see you there! 

Mr. Melle   

 

 

 

 



                                             

 

The Sandown PTA would like to give many, many thanks to our community for their support in helping and donating 

to both the Santa Sale and Festival of Trees. Thank you to all who donated toys to the Santa Sale, baked goods, 

AMAZING trees for the Festival of Trees, Art Signals Studio & Look What I Made for supplying the pottery for the 

children to paint, Triple Elm for donating the hot chocolate, and thank you to everyone who took time out of their 

schedules over the span of 3 days to help make the 2 events so successful! We truly have an amazing community. 

Between the 2 events, we raised almost $2,000!! That money goes towards planning more events for the 

schools/community and to help support our schools through field trips, enrichment events, and so much more. 

Are you interested in being part of our Festival of Trees next year? Please send any inquiries to 

kmccartneypta@gmail.com 

Thank you!  

Lucinda Quinney 

PTA President  
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Hello! 

I hope everyone was able to enjoy our first snowfall!  For the winter months, I will be checking in with 
students about what Zones they are experiencing at the start of each lesson, moving on to discuss the topics 

of worry management, friendship, and problem solving! Throughout the remainder of the school year, I will 

continue to introduce and practice various types of mindfulness activities with all of the classrooms.  I hope 
everyone has a wonderful holiday season!              

SEL Classroom Lesson Snapshot  

 

Ms. Worthen’s classroom enjoying their mindful coloring moment at the end of their lesson; paired with 

calming music and a cool jellyfish video! 

Attendance 

Throughout the school year, with illnesses, colds and the flu, we understand it can be difficult to 
concentrate on school attendance.  However, we do become concerned when we notice a child has frequent 

absences and/or tardiness to school.  Research shows that students who miss just 5% (or 9 school days in a 

year) of their education are “at risk” for academic concerns and that students who miss 10% (or 18 school days 
in a year) are considered “chronically absent” and their education is being directly impacted.  In fact, after 

just three years of absenteeism at or above 10%, a student will no longer be performing at grade level and may 

require specialized instruction to remediate skills. 

 See attached handouts for more information on school attendance at the elementary level 



Holiday Mindful Moments 

          

                                       

                        



 

                                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please feel free to contact me with any concerns you may have about your child 

throughout the school year. 

Best Wishes, 

Samantha Houlihan 

School Counselor, Extension 7543  

Samantha.Houlihan@Timberlane.net 

 

 

 



 



Health office Reminders 

 

 Cold and Flu season has arrived- If you haven’t had your family get their flu vaccines yet, 

please consult with your physician. Convenient MD will also provide them for free. 

 

 
 

 Please DO NOT send your child to school if they have had a fever, diarrhea, vomiting, or red 

crusty eyes in the last 24 hrs. Student should be fever free for 24 hours without using fever 

reducing medicine, before they return to school. 

                              
 

 Students should be coming to school dressed in layers and warm enough for winter weather. 

Sweatshirts are not enough. Students should have winter coats, hats, mittens and boots as 

needed. A letter from Mrs. Stafford went out to the families this month regarding this. It would 

also be helpful if your child had an extra pair of clothing in school in case they get wet. 

   

 

 Wishing you and your family a very happy holiday season. 

       

 

Maureen Healy, RN, BSN Sandown North Elementary School Health Office 



 

 



 



 



 



 

 

NH State Fire Marshal’s Office asked that we share the information with parents 



 


